1
2

	[image: image1.png]



U.S. Department of

Transportation
Office of the Secretary

of Transportation


	Transportation

Facts

Aviation Consumer Protection Division


Information for consumers regarding the cessation of service by 

Aloha Airlines
Aloha Airlines, a U.S. air carrier that provided service in Hawaii and between Hawaii and the mainland, filed for Chapter 11 bankruptcy protection on March 20, 2008 and ceased flight operations on March 31, 2008.  Information for ticketholders is available at www.alohaair.com.
Hawaiian Airlines and go! Airlines were accepting Aloha tickets at no additional charge on a standby basis through April 3, and on a confirmed basis on inter-island flights for $49 through April 7.  For details go to www.hawaiianair.com or www.iflygo.com.  
For passengers who have a “codeshare” ticket showing a flight that was to have been operated by Aloha Airlines but which is identified as United service, United will carry such passengers on a United flight on a confirmed basis at no additional charge if space is available.  If United cannot provide space, United will refund the ticket on request.  For more information go to http://www.united.com/page/article/0,6722,52609,00.html.
Other airlines that serve Aloha’s markets may also be making accommodations for Aloha customers.
Aloha customers who paid by credit card and who do not receive substitute transportation should file a claim with their credit card company.  Write to your credit card issuer at the address listed on your monthly statement for disputing a charge.  (This might not be the address where you send your payment.)  State your account number.  Enclose a photocopy of the ticket, itinerary or receipt if possible, or indicate the price of the transportation and the date it was purchased.  If the transportation was partially used, identify the used and unused segments.  State that Aloha Airlines is in bankruptcy and has ceased operations, that you will not receive the services that you charged to your account, and that you are requesting a credit pursuant to the Fair Credit Billing Act.

The credit card issuer must receive this notice no later than 60 days after the date that you received the first monthly statement that listed the charge for the Aloha transportation, although credit card companies sometimes waive this deadline for future transportation.  
Bankruptcy claim

If you cannot take advantage of any of the options described above, you can file a claim in the bankruptcy proceeding.  The claim must be filed on Form B-10, “Proof of Claim.”  You can obtain this form from any U.S. courthouse, or on the Web at www.hib.uscourts.gov.  Click Bankruptcy Forms >>Official and then scroll to Form B-10.  When filling out the form, make reference to Aloha Airlines and case 04-03063.  Enclose a photocopy of your ticket or itinerary, or any other documentation that supports your claim.  Make copies of the form and enclosures and send the claim to:

U.S. Bankruptcy Court 

District of Hawaii

1132 Bishop Street, Suite 250L

Honolulu, HI  96813
The claim must be received by August 19, 2008.  Such a filing does not guarantee a refund.  If a refund is made, it may not be for the full amount of the claim.  The process may take a long time.  You should note that if you obtain substitute air service from another carrier as described above, it may affect your right to a refund in the bankruptcy proceeding or from a credit card issuer.
